Town of Greenwich

Board of Selectmen Meeting

January 14, 2021 10 a.m. Via Zoom webinar

APPROVED MINUTES

1. Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance

The meeting was called to order at 10:14 a.m.

a. Attendance:

- a. First Selectman Fred Camillo Present
- b. Selectwoman Lauren Rabin Present
- c. Select-person Jill Oberlander Present

2. Approval of Minutes

a. Board of Selectmen regular meeting December 23, 2020.

Upon a motion by Ms. Rabin and a second by Ms. Oberlander, the minutes were approved unanimously.

b. Board of Selectmen special meeting December 23, 2020.

Upon a motion by Ms. Rabin and a second by Ms. Oberlander, the minutes were approved unanimously.

3. First Selectman's Updates

Mr. Camillo provided updates on a variety of issues including COVID-19 vaccine clinics.

4. Selectmen's Updates

Selectwoman Rabin provided a statement regarding the Jan. 6, 2021 events at the U.S. Capitol and Selectperson Oberlander provided updates on various committees and issues she is involved with.

5. Old Business

a. Proposed ordinance concerning roadway safety and utilization of off-duty police officers – Attorney Timothy Herbst.

Mr. Herbst provided background information on the need for the ordinance. Ms. Oberlander said she would vote against the ordinance because she did not think it was necessary.

Upon a motion by Ms. Rabin and a second by Mr. Camillo, the ordinance was approved by a vote of 2-1-0, with Ms. Oberlander voting nay.

 b. Central Greenwich residential parking permit program – Deputy Police Chief Mark Marino.

Deputy Chief Marino explained this was a second read of the proposed program; that all questions submitted by the Board have been answered and that residents already are calling with interest in the program.

Ms. Oberlander said the program would have unanticipated consequences and she will not vote for it.

Upon a motion by Ms. Rabin and a second by Mr. Camillo, the program was approved 2-1-0 with Ms. Oberlander voting nay.

6. New Business

a. Amend term expiration for nominee Robert Barolak as an alternate member (A2) of the Planning & Zoning Commission to October 31, 2021.

Upon a motion by Ms. Rabin and a second by Ms. Oberlander, the amended term was approved unanimously.

b. Proposed Department of Parks & Recreation fee changes for 2021 – Parks & Recreation Director Joe Siciliano and Assistant Director Blaize Levitan.

Mr. Siciliano explained the proposed increases would help pay for planned field improvements and are in line with comparable facilities in the region. This is a first read of proposed increases with the Board expected to vote at its next meeting.

7. Adjournment

At 11:10 a.m., Ms. Rabin made a motion to adjourn. Upon a second by Ms. Oberlander, the motion was approved unanimously.

Fred Camillo, First Selectman

Prepared by Barbara A. Heins, Recording Secretary